
   

 

October 2025 

Construction Notice #61:  

Port Lands Flood Protection 

& Lake Shore Boulevard East Projects 

Construction Manager: EllisDon 

Traffic Notice: 

Partial Intersection Closure of Carlaw Avenue and Lakeshore Boulevard East starting Friday, 
October 3 at 9 PM until Tuesday, October 7 at 5AM  

The intersection of Carlaw Avenue and Lake Shore Boulevard East will be partially closed starting the evening 
of October 3 to allow work along the median. Northbound/southbound traffic on Carlaw will be restricted, and 
eastbound Lake Shore Boulevard traffic will be reduced to one lane approaching the intersection. Southbound 
traffic on Carlaw will also be reduced to one lane, with right turns on a green light permitted for local traffic 
only. On Lake Shore Boulevard going westbound, right turns at Carlaw will be permitted, while left turns will be 
restricted. The north/south pedestrian crossing on the east side of the intersection will remain open. This 
closure is the last stage of construction for this intersection.  
 

   

Above: a map showing the location of the partial intersection closure at Carlaw Avenue and Lake Shore Boulevard 
East  

 
What to expect starting Friday, October 3: 

• North/south traffic will be restricted along Carlaw Avenue. East/west traffic along Lake Shore 
Boulevard East will be maintained.  

• All lane closures will be marked with traffic barrels or fencing. 
• Access to the Esso station is available on the south side of Lake Shore Boulevard East  
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• Paid-duty officers will be at on site during the closure to keep traffic flowing as smoothly as possible. 

 

Questions? 

To learn more about this project, please visit the Lake Shore Boulevard East Project Webpage 
(https://www.waterfrontoronto.ca/our-projects/lake-shore-boulevard-east-project) 

To send us questions or concerns about construction, use this  
online inquiry form (bit.ly/PL-LSBE-form).  

You can also email us at plfp@ellisdon.com. 

For urgent construction related issues, please contact Kevin Cassar, EllisDon, at 416-594-2198. 

Waterfront Toronto 

251 Queens Quay East, Suite #301, Toronto, Ontario, M5A 0X3. 416-214-1344    

 www.waterfrontoronto.ca   |   info@waterfrontoronto.ca
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